



Minutes of the Mohave Sportsman Club

Meeting of 06/12/2025

I. OPEN THE MEETING AT 6PM

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

III. CALL TO ORDER

IV. OPEN CALL TO MEMBERS

Fred Kingman Elks gave thanks to the club. Also gave report of over 400 people. Dates for next year given. April 25, 2026 sign ups. Special needs day Tuesday May 12, 2026 and the youth day Saturday May 16. Gave plaque and card to our club for appreciation.

Jim McGeachy stated Saturday June 14 is the 250th anniversary of the founding of the US Military (Army), October 13 (Navy), November 10th (Marine Corp). Veterans parade will be November 8th.

Craig RimFire November 9th is match.

V. CLOSE CALL TO MEMBERS

VI. OPEN BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

VII. ROLL CALL

<u>Present</u>	<u>Absent</u>	
x		Fred Bunge, President
x		Farren Clark, Vice President
x		Vicki Holm, Treasurer
		, Secretary
		, Government Liaison
x		Jim Merritt, Director at Large
x		Craig Severance, Director at Large
		, Director at Large
QUORUM MET:		YES or No

VIII. READING & APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

Previous minutes of	May 8, 2025	were read by	Vicki Holm	
Motion to Accept	Farren Clark	Seconded	Fred Bunge	Accepted
Notes:				

IX. TREASURER'S REPORT:

Vicki Holm	Read the Treasurer's Report			
Motion to Accept by:	Jim Merritt	Seconded by:	Craig Severance	Accepted

X. REPORT OF OFFICERS:

RANGE REPORT: Vicki Read

XI. OLD BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

1) Water Leak – Need to keep looking for the leak as it was not where Fred thought it was. Farren states it is in the front half of the range. Farren and Russell are still looking into walking the line.
2) Break between 9 & 10 – Fred states he would like to put blocks between. Farren states he has blocks he can donate. They will have a report on what it will take to make this happen.
3) Helipad – Fred would like to put a red “x” with rocks painted white on the corners.
4) RV park water - 50% of the ditch has been dug. The items for the project need to be bought. It will take another month to at least as the schedules need to be aligned. Asking for Craig to come with tractor to help dig ditch.
5) 1000 yard range – update by Mike. Last month it was stated in front of Matt that we will never have the concrete and the overheads on the 500 meter. A proposal was given to the board. Mike stated that Fred stated it sounded good. Mike, Stan, Larry and Seth moved some of the targets from the 500 meter range. Used a tractor to build up the berms. Targets at the berms are being stated to be concreted. Farren asked for where the placement of the conex box needs to be done. Behind 0 & 1 there is wood. Craig stated he has concrete piers for a footer for the conex.
6) Jim Merritt Electronic targets/wood – The wood needs to be replaced and that will be about \$500.00. On the electronic targets will be approximately \$4000. Four sensors on each target. Four units for controlling scores. Fred stated Matt offered cardboard. The vinyl target are all hung. There is a good investment to upgrade the range. Vicki motioned for the \$4000.and Jim seconded.

XII. NEW BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

1) Conex to be moved – the conex from the 500 meter to the 1000 yard. Mike will cut locks on the conex’s and inventory to be able to see what are in there. Mike was asked where the conex box will be placed. Farren and Mike will get together to figure out placement.
2) Scoring stand skeet #1 – Farren states the flooring and the footing needs to be leveled.
3) RV hose – If there needs to be an extension from an RV to the water. We can buy them for \$16.95 sell for \$20.00. Just for information sake.
4) Conex M007 & M008 – Has private locks. Mike is gonna cut locks and inventory. Vicki brought up items

that are on the inventory we are paying taxes on. Some things are listed and some are not. Will email listing to all officers.
5) No smoking or tobacco in RSO – Some complaints have come in from members that it is unprofessional to have chewing tobacco or other tobacco products while on shift. There should not be any tobacco allowed in the office.
6) Probation - The probation office has given us a chance to use probationary persons to come out and do work. The insurance would be the probation departments issue. Farren made motion and Craig Seconded. It was signed by Fred. Farren will be the contact for this.

XIII. CLOSE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Farren	made a motion to adjourn the meeting			
Motion to Accept by:	Craig	Seconded by:	Fred	Accepted

Meeting adjourned at:	7:16	pm
-----------------------	------	----